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Notes and actions of the EAG meeting held at Saughton House, Edinburgh, Room B5, 15th November 2012 between 10.00 and 14.00hrs.
1) Arrival & Coffee 
2) Welcome and apologies

Attending:

Colin Lee - CEMVO Scotland, Chair

Daniel Donaldson - Consultant for LBGT equality and human rights
Niki Kandirikirira - Engender Scotland
Elspeth Molony – Capability Scotland

Gordon Ellis – Consultant to SCS for SCS Field and Court management issues.
Brenda Mackay – JustSign Sign Language Interpreting Service

Stephen Coulter - Scottish Court Service (SCS) 

George Malone - SCS (notes).

Additional attendees:

David Currie, SCS – Property Service Division

Eleanor McKnight – CEMVO Scotland
Apologies:

Rohini Sharma Joshi – Trust Housing Association Ltd
Maureen Seir – Director of Interfaith Scotland (Long term sick absence)

Vince Guz – SCS PSD

No Notification:
Suzanne Munday - MECOPP
Colin Lee welcomed the members of the advisory group and introduced new member Barbara Mackay from Justsign. Colin indicated that another new member had joined the EAG, Rohini Sharma Joshi from the Trust Housing Association. Rohini was unable to come to this meeting due to family issues. Colin also advised that Eleanor McKnight would be joining us a little later in the morning to help with the discussions around the mainstreaming equality report.
Colin also expressed concern that George Malone had not heard from Suzanne Munday (other than one out of office email reply). 
3) Matters arising from the 16th August 2012 meeting – OPG Falkirk.
a) The LGBT Network within SCS was discussed and Daniel Donaldson advised the meeting he recently had with the SCS LGBT group.  The discussions covered a range of subjects related to LGBT people’s experience in the work place and it wasn’t until Daniel explored the subjects with the group that several issues of concern were flushed out:
· Homophobic / Sexual bullying

· Exclusion from team / life events

· “Banter” seen as normal e.g. remarks about shopping / clothes

· Questions about sexual proclivity

Daniel was concerned that the small group were accepting unacceptable behaviour and questioned if HR could arrange / facilitate a session to discuss the issues with the Group / Individuals? Further training in LGBT related matters and action was required to stop these unacceptable behaviours.

The SCS LGBT have agreed to two formal meetings and two interim informal meetings per annum. Daniel stated he was pleased to help the group and was pleased at the progress made to date.
Stephen Coulter responded regarding equalities training and the current package and what could be done with it and  would check that “dignity at work” would be raised at the all the staff engagement events planned for November 2012. Gordon Ellis was concerned that in small offices the unacceptable behaviours would be more blatant.
Could the current SCS equalities training module be updated to include a scenario on LGBT work place “banter” and its impact on LGBT people?

AP Nov12/001 – GM to raise the issue of modifying the equalities training package to accommodate an additional scenario covering LGBT issues with Lynn Aitken.

Daniel also suggested that he be formally invited onto the LGBT group.
AP Nov12/002 – SC to speak to Lisa Sellars (SCS HRU) about Daniel’s involvement with the SCS LGBT group.
Colin suggested that the EAG could be used to provide support for the LGBT group and the EAG were comfortable with this suggestion.

b) Progress with the SCS Disability group was discussed and Stephen indicated that the group had been restarted by Robert Gordon (SCS Court Services Manager) and is now being further developed. The EAG were keen to keep sight of this issue and it was suggested that Brenda Mackay and Elspeth Molony could be used to help Robert develop the new group further. One other issue was raised concerning membership of this group and this was related to time off work to support group initiatives. Stephen would take this forward.
c) Niki Kandirikirira gave the EAG feedback regarding a recent training event delivered to SCS Justices of the Peace. The event was in conjunction with the Judicial Studies Committee (Sheriff Walsh and Gillian Mawdsley) and focused around gender and race issues.  The event had been very well received with the JPs engaging enthusiastically and the usual issues being discussed. One JP thought that the event should be rolled out across SCS. Elspeth Molony’s Capability Scotland  team also delivered a session at this event and that too had been well received.
d) Colin asked for a follow up on the OPG community engagement strategy and the measurement of its effectiveness. Colin was keen to understand the impact of Power of Attorney (POA) and what engagement was going on with ethnic groups that were unfamiliar with the term “Attorney” or indeed Scots Law in relationship to inheritance. Stephen replied that the electronic POA had recently been launched and uptake was gradually increasing although there had been some technical issues. He would talk to Sandra MacDonald (Public Guardian) for a view of the engagement strategy. 
AP Nov12 / 003 – Stephen Coulter to talk to Sandra MacDonald regarding the OPG engagement strategy with ethnic minorities.
4) Estates Strategy
David Currie from SCS Property and Services Unit attended the meeting and presented on the estates strategy. David talked the EAG through a presentation that outlined the current strategy of improving on minimum building standards, where possible.  
The future strategy of court site reduction would allow for improvements to retained buildings and help reduce the current maintenance backlog (£57m). The main issue is the age and historic connections of most of the court buildings. Given the level of the current backlog maintenance costs David would appreciate support in identifying some low cost solutions to access issues.
Elspeth Molony suggested that a number of quick wins could be had by improved signage, particularly related to induction loops and making sure the system works and SCS people know how to operate it. Similarly, basic access could be improved by clearer signage.
The recent issue of access at Perth Sheriff Court was discussed.  Local MSP Rosanna Cunningham had raised the issue with the SCS in relation to a potential jury member being unable to serve, due to poor wheelchair access to the building.  The rear door entry system for wheelchair users was of no use for motorised wheelchairs and difficult for non-motorised wheelchair users. 
Previously, the access issue had been made more difficult by Historic Scotland and local planning being reluctant to allow changes to the front of the building. However, this had recently changed with the appointment of an Historic Scotland liaison officer. An architect has now been appointed to review external and internal access to the building, although they still might not be able to accommodate motorised scooter type vehicles within the building. Elspeth advised of the distinction between Scooters which are for outdoor use for people able to walk short distances and motorised wheelchairs which are for people who cannot walk at all.
Niki Kandirikirira asked if the Clerks of the court could do some form of assessment regarding all potential court users e.g.  Witnesses / Jurors / Legal representatives.

David Currie suggested a policy steer from senior management regarding estate standards / statutory requirements would be helpful in specifying the disability access requirements for PSU. EQIAs for projects are helping form decisions on what courts will best be served in the future.
Concerns regarding objections from Historic Scotland were largely being addressed through the new SCS/HS liaison officer and relationships had improved considerably.

Brenda Mackay raised the issue of deaf people and how the loop system operates and the use of fire warning strobe lights in the courts. Concern was expressed that deaf people using the toilet facilities might not be aware of an alarm. It was suggested that the issues of access, operation of the hearing loops and visual alarms be included in the Sheriff Clerks health and safety checks
AP Nov12/004 – David Currie to investigate additional requirements to be added to the Sheriff Clerks’ Health and safety check list.
David Currie would like to review the access reports produced by Capability Scotland to ensure that SCS meet the minimum access standards.  The estates strategy will be published early next year and should include the capability access issues.  Elspeth Molony is developing a grid system to identify access issues and minimum requirements, thereafter Capability Scotland will review other courts against the grid and report back to David. 
A number of other issues need to be considered for inclusion in either the estates strategy or the Customer Service Excellence programme. They are:
· Dignity issues around access to courts / workplaces

· Safe egress – Evac chairs and how to use them

· Each minimum standard needs to be defined clearly

Stephen Coulter advised the EAG that the next SCS People Committee would be held on the 7th of February 2013. Prior to this Stephen would consider how the approach will be made to include estates strategy / people

AP Nov12/005 – SC to talk to Eric McQueen and the People committee chair person regarding the EAG input to the People committee.
The way forward on this Agenda point was raised by Colin Lee and the following agreed:

1. Capability Scotland would continue to work with PSU to develop the minimum standards check matrix.

2. Wording of the main standards document and bullet points needs to be reviewed and the emphasis changed.

3. EQIA needs to be developed for the Estates Strategy.

4. Maintenance issues arising will be discussed with Capability Scotland.

5. Estates strategy development should include EAG for consultancy aspects.
5) Mainstreaming Equality Report
Stephen Coulter provided the background regarding the statutory requirements and asked what the EAG thought the report might contain and reflect? Stephen was thinking about a glossy news-letter style rather than a dense corporate-style document. Some early thoughts Stephen had had would be to include the work of the EAG, the Capability Scotland / PSU interface work, equality training and other business that had been done regarding equality, as content for the report. He was also looking for other ideas. Stephen wanted the document to be upbeat and was looking to produce a draft in time for the February EAG with the ultimate aim of publishing the finalized document by 30th April 2013. All contributions and suggestions welcome. Gordon Ellis concurred with the upbeat theme and suggested the idea of using a comparison of “where we were” to “where we are now”.
In the general discussion that took place thereafter the following points were considered:

· What was the purpose and audience of the report – was it an internally or externally (or both) targeted document?
· Is it simply to satisfy the EHRC?

· Clarity of incremental progress would be a good idea – Where are we now, where do we want to be, how do we get there?

· Clarity of general duty – how is everything you are doing eliminating discrimination, fostering good relations, avoiding bad relations?

· Alignment with public requirements and or outcomes

· Need to include a work plan for 2 years

· Staff what would you expect them to know and how do you / could you measure that
· Traffic light system to reflect progress to date

· 1st drafting note in the report requires to be removed re protected characteristics

· Age discrimination and how the SCS deal with young and old people as customers and employees
· Equality Outcomes – and how / who you consulted?

· Consultation with Judicial colleagues regarding outcomes

· Narrative should reflect an understanding of what the equality act is about.

· Photographs of the buildings then and now.

AP Nov12/006 – Elspeth Molony to provide then and now court buildings photographs.

AP Nov12/007 – SC to provide draft mainstreaming equality report to the EAG in February 2013.
AP Nov12/008 – SC to consult with other justice colleagues regarding equalities outcome engagement.

6) Review EAG Remit and attendance at the next people committee (7 Feb 13)

Appointment of new members and related issues were discussed. Concern was expressed that with the apparent loss of Suzanne Munday and Maureen Seir the EAG was getting short of members.  It was acknowledged that Maureen was on long term sick absence. 

Discussions took place around filling the gaps and organisations such as Age Scotland, Young Scot and the Scottish Youth Parliament were considered. It was agreed that balance was required in the EAG structure regarding the mix of representatives.
In addition the method of appointment to the EAG was discussed with concerns that the appointment process was not transparent. The existing situation of appointments being suggested by the team members had worked to date with the alternative being a formal recruitment process and the attendant time and expenditure elements.

The issue about having a deaf person on the group was discussed as was the size of the EAG now and in the future.

AP Nov12/009 – SC to contact “Young Scot” about the possibility a representative from them, becoming an EAG member.

AP Nov12/010 – CL to talk to Suzanne Munday regarding future attendance at the EAG.

Community Engagement – Eleanor McKnight

Eleanor provided feedback from some recent sessions she had been doing with Tayside, Central and Fife Sheriffdom regarding community engagement with minorities. The general points that came from it were:

·  Aspects of community engagement were seen as being external to SCS

· Reactive operations

· Who applies for Jobs – Job Centres don’t monitor who is sent from an ethnic perspective – Sheriff Clerks to ask JC’s to monitor applications in future

· Need to work more with ethnic minority groups through CEMVO Scotland

· Similar with work experience offered to schools – no ethnic minority young people

· No apparent community engagement strategy from SCS centre
· Community impact indicators seen as a lost opportunity as SCS people in TC&F had no idea what the results are used for or could be used for.

· Measurement of impact required

· Clarification, something centrally re community engagement is required
· Make sure the board are looking at the data and discussing it.

· Very little use (of courts) by ethnic minorities in terms of employment opportunity or overall engagement.

A general discussion took place on the findings and the need for outreach activities to engage with minorities.
7) AOCB

· Dates and (some) venues for the 2013 EAG are as follows:

Thursday February 21 – Glasgow (Saltmarket)

Thursday May 16 - Dundee

Thursday August 15 - TBA

Thursday November 21- TBA
· Law Society / LGBT seminar – Daniel Donaldson. Very good session. Excellent levels of training and customer service with the complaints handling process attracting very positive comment and in particular the empowerment aspects of the process.
· Closure date for the court consultation process closes on the 21st of December 2012.

Summary of action Points for this meeting:
	AP Nov12/001
	GM to raise the issue of modifying the equalities training package to accommodate an additional scenario covering LGBT issues with Lynn Aitken.

	AP Nov12/002
	SC to write to Lisa Sellars (SCS HRU) to request that Daniel is invited onto the SCS LGBT group.

	AP Nov12/003
	SC to talk to Sandra MacDonald regarding the OPG engagement strategy with ethnic minorities.

	AP Nov12/004
	David Currie to investigate additional requirements to be added to the Sheriff Clerks’ Health and safety check list.

	AP Nov12/005
	SC to talk to Eric McQueen and the People committee chair person regarding the EAG input to the People committee.

	AP Nov12/006
	Elspeth Molony to provide then and now court buildings photographs (to SC).

	AP Nov12/007
	SC to provide draft mainstreaming equality report to the EAG in February 2013.

	AP Nov12/008
	SC to consult with other justice colleagues regarding equalities outcome engagement.

	AP Nov12/009
	SC to contact “Young Scot” about the possibility a representative from them, becoming an EAG member.

	AP Nov12/010
	CL to talk to Suzanne Munday regarding future attendance at the EAG.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


Page 9 of 9

[image: image1][image: image2.png]Scottish
Court Service

5 4



